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St Clair High School - uniform requirements     25th May, 2018 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

At St Clair High School we are grateful that the majority of our students wear their uniform as expected 

and do this in a way that demonstrates respect for the School and pride in their personal appearance.   

Our school uniform policy was reviewed and updated in 2016 and the decision was made to not allow 

students to wear representative jumpers as part of our school uniform. Representative sports jumpers 

do not align with our newly implemented uniform policy which includes the consideration of the WHS 

policy of student identification. 

While the School uniform serves the purpose of setting our students apart from other schools, the 

wearing of a uniform prepares students in a number of ways for life beyond their School experience.  

Uniforms are worn in most places of employment in some form, ranging from food and retail outlets to 

the building and trade industry 

The task of wearing a school uniform as required helps prepare our students for this eventuality and 

indicates a willingness to follow instructions, show pride in one’s appearance and acknowledge their 

acceptance of the school community expectations. 

While we are proud to indicate that most of our students wear their uniform correctly every day, we are 

aware of a small number of students who continue to struggle to meet uniform expectations. In order 

to assist them in lifting their standard of uniform we are reminding our school community of our     

uniform procedures: 

To assist students to meet our uniform expectations, staff will be monitoring student uniforms from the start 

of Week 6 this term, 4th June, using the following approach. Parent and carer support is greatly appreciated. 

1. Any student who arrives to school out of uniform and does not have a uniform pass (green slip) will 

have their name recorded by their classroom teacher on our school recording system, SENTRAL as 

a uniform breach. 

2. Any student, who arrives at school and is not identified with any part of our school uniform i.e. is 

completely out of school uniform, wearing incorrect colour, will be sent directly to the Deputy 

Principal for disciplinary action. This may involve being sent home.  

3. Assistant Year Advisers will generate a report and identify students who have three uniform 

breaches and refer the student to the Year Group Head Teacher for disciplinary action that includes 

a lunch detention and a phone call home.  

4. Three lunch detentions result in an afterschool detention and referral to the Deputy Principal for 

continued disobedience. 

 

Special considerations 

Any student is unable to wear the correct school uniform on any given day must bring a note from home, 

indicating why, to obtain a uniform pass (green slip) from the Head Teacher Wellbeing, Year Adviser, 

Assistant Year Adviser or their Deputy before the start of school. 

Any student who is genuinely unable to comply with the school uniform requirements due to financial 

reasons is expected to make contact with the school Principal, Deputy Principals or Head Teacher 

Wellbeing at their earliest convenience. Arrangements will be made at the school to assist the student to 

comply with the school’s dress code.  
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ST CLAIR HIGH SCHOOL JUNIOR UNIFORM: 2018 

 

 

Junior Girls: Years 7-10 
 Junior polo shirt – white with school logo 

 Junior maroon skirt or junior maroon shorts with school logo 

 Junior fitted maroon pants 

 Junior maroon fleecy jumper 

 Microfibre maroon track pants 

 Micorfibre maroon and sky blue sports jacket 

 Predominantly black or white enclosed shoes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Junior Boys: Years 7-10 
 Junior polo shirt – white with school logo 

 Junior maroon shorts with school logo  

 Junior maroon fleecy jumper 

 Microfibre maroon track pants 

 Micorfibre maroon and sky blue sports jacket 

 Predominantly black or white enclosed shoes. 

 

 

SPORT/ P.E. CLASSES 

 Sports Polo Shirt 

 Sports Shorts standard length OR Sports 
Shorts long length with school logo. 

 Microfibre jacket and pants. 
 

 

Second hand uniform is available from Mrs Owston 

(HT Wellbeing). Please feel free to write a note and 

send it with your child to school with your uniform 

requirements. Donations of clean uniform items in good 

repair are always appreciated. 
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ST CLAIR HIGH SCHOOL SENIOR UNIFORM: 2018 

As part of the Senior Charter between staff, students, parents and community, senior students at St Clair High School 

are awarded with additional privileges, responsibilities and procedures.  

As part of the enrolment process, one of the agreements that senior students and their parent/carer have agreed and 

signed to meet the Uniform Presentation and Pride. 

Senior students are seen as role models for our Junior students and are expected to be good role models. Unsuitably 

dressed senior students may be asked to go home and change additional to the uniform procedures as outlined on 

the first page. 

 
SENIOR GIRLS 

 Senior Polo Shirt – sky blue 

 Senior Tartan Skirt OR Senior Grey Shorts 

 Senior Grey Slacks 

 Senior Fleecy Jumper Top – Grey 

 Shoes: Predominantly black OR predominantly white  

 Cap/hat is recommended. 
 

 

 

 

  

SENIOR BOYS 
 Senior Polo Shirt – sky blue 

 Grey  Shorts OR Grey Trousers 

 Senior Fleecy Jumper Top – Grey 

 Shoes: Predominantly black OR predominantly  

 Cap/hat is recommended.  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP 

The uniform opening hours are: Tuesday 8am – 1.30pm located at the school hall. 
 
We would like to thank the majority of our student community for their cooperation in the way they meet our 
uniform expectations on a daily basis.  
 
We trust that in working together, parents and staff will be able to help lift the standard of uniform across 
the school.  
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Owston through the administration 
school office on   9670 6700. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

Mrs Rebecca Owston 
Head Teacher Wellbeing 


